
 

NEWSLETTER NO.  2  TERM 1   

FRIDAY 10TH FEBRUARY,  2023 

Our Vision: Centred by Faith, In Partnership with Community, We Provide Excellence in Learning 

2023 Term 1 Dates 
Monday 13 February 2023 Cobaw tennis x 4 Grade 6 students 

Tuesday 14 February 2023 Parent as Helper Training 9.00 am 

Wednesday 15 February 2023 Prep rest day 

Year 3/4 Mass 9.30am 

Thursday 16 February 2023 Parent as Helper Training 5.00 pm 

Sunday 19 February 2023 Reconciliation Commitment Mass 11.00am 

Tuesday 21 February 2023 Parent-teacher Conversations 

Wednesday 22 February 2023 

 

 

Ash Wednesday Mass 9.30am 

Prep rest day 

School Advisory Council Information Session 5.30 pm 

Thursday 23 February 2023 Parent-teacher Conversations 

Tuesday 28 February 2023 Whole school sports day 

Classroom Information Sessions 3.45-4.30 pm 

Wednesday 1 March 2023 Prep rest day 

Year 1/2 Mass 9.30am 

Thursday 2 March 2023 Classroom Information Sessions 3.45-4.30 pm 

Friday 3 March 2023 Cobaw Summer Sports – all Grade 5/6 students 

Wednesday 8 March 2023 Prep rest day 

Monday 13 March 2023 Labour Day Public Holiday 

Wednesday 15 March – Monday 27 March 2023 NAPLAN 

Wednesday 15 March 2023 Gr 6/Prep Buddies Mass 

Friday 17 March 2023 Twilight Picnic 5.30 – 7.00 pm 

Monday 20 March 2023 Whole School Photo Day 

Wednesday 22 March 2023 Sacrament of Reconciliation 12.30pm 

Friday 24 March 2023 National Ride2school Day 

Monday 27 March – Friday 31 March 2023 Grade 6 Canberra Camp 

Wednesday 29 March 2023 End of Term Mass 9.30am 

Tuesday 4 April 2023 Sacred Heart College Year 5 transition day 

End of Term 1 – 3.30pm 

Wednesday 5 April 2023 School closure – Literacy PD 

Thursday 6 April 2023 School closure – Literacy PD 

Friday 7 April 2023 Good Friday 

Sunday 9 April 2023 Easter Sunday 

Monday 10 April 2023 Easter Monday 

Monday 24 April 2023 Term 2 commences 

Tuesday 25 April 2023 Anzac Day Public Holiday 

 

Our St Ambrose community acknowledges the 

traditional owners of this land-their ancestors and is 

committed to reconciliation with Indigenous 

Australians and in caring for our planet.  

 



 
On Wednesday, we gathered for our beginning of the school year mass where our student leaders 

and staff were commissioned to repledge their dedication to their roles and our year six leaders 

were presented with their badges.  We welcomed our students, staff, families and friends as well 

as the whole parish community.  During the commissioning service, we prayed for all of our 

leaders and school community. Pictured is our student leadership team.  We congratulate them all 

as they assume their roles for this year emulating the Gospel values and our expectations of 

respect, responsibility, resilience and kindness. 

In setting the tone for our year we work together to face our challenges 

and doing what is necessary which isn’t always quick and easy.  

We support our students to stay open to making mistakes in their 

learning because if they are making mistakes they are trying new things 

and practicing new skills, growing themselves and making a difference 

in the world. 

Our final song, “The St Ambrose Song” reflected what we aspire to as a 

school. As a community we use our growth mindset, knowing that even 

though learning can be challenging, it can also be fun and enjoyable. 

We support being creative, using imagination and being the best, we can be! 

 

 
  



New Play Areas 

 

Our children are having a wonderful time exploring our new play equipment which they had access 
to from Thursday. These two areas are for children in years prep to year three. All students have 
been given an opportunity to try out the new areas outside recess and lunch times. They areas are 
a most welcomed addition to our playground! 

 
School Advisory Committee (SAC) Expressions of Interest – 
Save the Date! 22-02-23 5.30 pm 
 
We are calling for expressions of interest from families at the school and from the wider 
community for additional members for the SAC for 2023. Training will be provided by MACS for 
anyone that submits an expression of interest. Following the training session, all those that 
attended will be asked to formally nominate for the SAC if they wish to. All those elected on the 
SAC need to have completed the training. 
 
Anyone interested in joining the SAC this year can send an expression of interest via email to me 
directly on bronwyn.phillips@sawoodend.catholic.edu.au. 

 
School Fees 
 
Statements are being sent out in the coming week. Please contact the office if you have any 
questions about school fees. We do rely on our fees to meet our financial commitments and thank 
you for your payments. If anyone is experiencing financial stress, please email 
bronwyn.phillips@sawoodend.catholic.edu.au or call the office. 

 
Donations 
 
I have had some parents ask how to go about making a donation to the school. We always 
welcome donations and will negotiate with those wishing to donate what the money will support. At 
present we want to raise funds to put towards having our hardcourts resurfaced. We are also 
applying for funding for another shade sail to go over the new play equipment. If you would like to 
make a donation to the school, you can ring Karen Basa or myself and we will organise it with you 
from there.  
 



School Canteen 
Submissions of Interest 
Invited 
 
With the canteen near 
completion it is time to think 
about reopening it for lunch 
orders. If you are interested in 
assisting with the school 
canteen please register your 
interest via the Operoo which 
has been sent out. We will then 
plan a meeting to look at what is 
possible. 
 
I have had requests to continue 
the Subway lunch day and to 

look into sushi lunch options. We will collaborate on these options as well and perhaps we could 
continue to offer Subway as well as have school canteen on different days. It will depend on how 
many people are available to assist.  

 
Garden Club 
 
Meagan Stewart is kindly continuing to run our garden club this year and our first session was this 
week! The children really enjoy these sessions. Thank you Meagan. 
 
If you would like to support Meagan and our students in the garden please come along on 
Wednesday lunchtimes (2.00 - 2.40pm).  Volunteers will need to have a current Working with 
Children Check and have completed the Parent Helper Course in the last 3 years.  Volunteers will 
need to sign in at the office. 

 
Parent-Teacher Conversations Feb 21st & 23rd 
 
These beginning of year interviews enable the opportunity for you to speak with your child’s 
teacher about your child. This is part of building our partnership with you. Please book your time 
via Operoo. Please note that Mr. Portelli will have his meetings with parents when he returns. 
(dates TBA) 
 

Parent Classroom Information Sessions 
 
We are offering classroom information sessions for each class grouping after school on Tuesday 
February 28th and Thursday March 2nd.  It will allow further opportunity to work together with you 
and for you to learn more about how your children’s teachers support your child in their learning, 
classroom routines and expectations.  We encourage you to attend the sessions relevant to you. 
We hope that you will gain further clarity and insight into how we can work together to support your 
child's growth. Session times are: 
 
Tuesday, February 28th 3.45pm – 4.30 pm and Thursday, March 2nd 3.45pm – 4.30 pm  
in your children’s classrooms.  
 
Each class teacher in years prep to year four will run their own information session from their 
classroom. They will run the same session on Tuesday and Thursday to allow two options for each 
class. This also means that you could attend a 3-4 session on one afternoon then a prep or 1-2 



session on the alternate afternoon. We understand that some of you will have children in 3 or 4 
different classes. We ask that you attend the sessions you feel you would benefit most from. Class 
teachers will also send information home. As Mr. Portelli is on sick leave the year 5-6 teachers will 
run one session together. This will also allow time after the Thursday session for the year six camp 
meeting. 
 
For those who wish to attend information sessions and who need it, supervision will be provided 
for St Ambrose students from 3.45 until 4.30pm on these afternoons in our playground where 
regular playground rules will apply. This will allow parents to attend sessions. If your child will be 
staying on they can deliver their bags to their car and then move around to the oval where they will 
be supervised until 4.30pm.  
 
Note that we will offer information sessions about how to support your child’s reading from home 
later in the term. These sessions will benefit parents who are new to the school and who have 
children in the junior classes. 
 

Welcome Kerrie Egan 
 
Hi! My name is Kerrie Egan and I am a new Education Support Officer at St Ambrose Parish 

Primary School. On Mondays and Fridays, I support Mr. Michael Lawlor with Year 3-4 and on 

Thursdays I support Mrs. Stephanie Rixon and the specialist staff with 

Year 1-2. On Fridays I also support across the other 1-2 classes. 

I am thrilled to be working at St Ambrose Primary School. I have been 

teaching kindergarten for many years and also have experience tutoring 

primary school students. I love to see children learning and thriving and 

excited about new experiences and opportunities.  

I enjoy reading, bushwalking, spending time in the country and travel. I 

love animals and am looking forward to getting another one or two dogs 

when the time is right. I am anticipating moving from Pascoe Vale closer 

to Woodend around May. 

Thank you for the opportunity to work at St Ambrose and I look forward to supporting and getting 

to know you and your children.  

  



From Erin Brass 

 

Supporting Children with Transitions with Lael Stone 

The team at The Imperfects have invited Lael Stone, a parenting expert, educator and advocate for 

children, back on the podcast. In this episode Lael shares a lot of valuable suggestions to support parents 

in a variety of ways with the challenges of parenting.  

One such suggestion was how to support our children during transitions. Below is an overview of her 3 tips. 

This is a fantastic episode and well worth a listen.  

1. Give them space to voice it and validate their experience 

“Starting school is big, and it is scary. That makes some much sense”.  

Give them the opportunity to say why it is scary.  

“Tell me more”, “what feels scary, (or hard) about it?” 

Don’t move into the fixing/solving mode. Just be there to listen and validate.  

2. More information 

Ask them, do we need some more information? Information is so powerful in helping us feel 

reassured, it helps us understand what is going to happen.   

“Why don’t we ring the school or ask your teacher what students can do if they have no one to play 

with?” 

3. Use play to integrate what is happening in their life 

Playing games based around the ‘scary thing’ can support children to work through their fears.  

“Do you want to play ‘schools’?”  

Let them be the teacher, the person in power. Follow their lead.  

https://open.spotify.com/episode/3EvuK6cCp7L8jnFfmM5iU0?si=l6BrZ891SlqTWdSKahu1yw 

 

 

  

https://open.spotify.com/episode/3EvuK6cCp7L8jnFfmM5iU0?si=l6BrZ891SlqTWdSKahu1yw


Happy Healthy Meditation 

 
 

Bushfire Procedures for the Bushfire Season 

From floods to fires! The Department of Education and Training (DET) has recently advised the 

Catholic Education Commission of Victoria (CECV) of the revised Bushfire At‐Risk Register 

(BARR). As a consequence of this review, St. Ambrose Parish School has been listed on the 

2022‐23 BARR and will be required to close on days with a fire danger rating listed as 

Catastrophic.  

The following information will help us plan and prepare our school to support the safety of staff, 

students and the wider community.  

Assessing bushfire and grassfire risk Schools and early childhood education services are 

categorised based on their risk of bushfire and grassfire in line with the Victorian Education Facility 

Bushfire Risk Methodology and review this classification annually. To inform this classification, we 

have used the Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation (CSIRO) analysis 

informed by the Bushfire Management Overlay, Victorian Fire Risk Register, and terrain and fuel 

type exposure.  

Our school is rated as CAT 3. This means that St. Ambrose Parish School:  

 Must close on days forecast as ‘Catastrophic’ by the Bureau of Meteorology within our 

designated fire district. Australian Fire Danger Rating System In September 2022, Australia 

introduced a new fire danger forecasting system, the Australian Fire Danger Rating System 



(AFDRS). A nationally consistent system will more accurately predict fire danger and produce 

clear, simple messages for communities. Victoria has been using a 6‐tier system for fire danger 

ratings, from ‘Low’ or ‘Moderate’ to ‘Code Red’. The AFDRS will replace the Victorian system this 

year and uses 4 tiers of fire danger, from ‘Moderate’ to ‘Catastrophic’.  

What can parents do?  

Make sure we have your current contact details, including your mobile phone numbers. Keep in 

touch with us by reading our newsletters, by checking our website 

https://www.sawoodend.catholic.edu.au/ 

and by talking to your child’s 

teacher or any other member of 

the teaching staff.  

If your child is old enough, talk to 

them about bushfires and your 

family’s bushfire survival plan.  

You can access more information 

about school closures on the 

Catholic Education Commission of 

Victoria Ltd (CECV) website . For 

up-to-date information on this 

year’s fire season, visit the CFA 

website at or call the 24-hour 

Victorian Bushfires Information 

Line on 1800 240 667.  

 

 

Student Initiatives 

Ryder and Jack are planning an added PBL certificate that 

Ryder suggested should be the,” Rainbow” certificate to be 

awarded to those who achieve 100 Gotcha tickets! Ryder 

and Jack are going to design the certificate and meet with 

the PBL team. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mia is planning for wonderful winters in the library. She 

is sourcing games and gathering ideas and will keep 

us posted! 

  

https://www.sawoodend.catholic.edu.au/


Student Birthdays 
 

Ukulele Club 

Mrs. Byrne has created an opportunity for those 

students keen to take part in Ukulele club on 

Thursdays at lunch times. The students are pictured 

enjoying their first session. 

 

 

Music Lessons at St Ambrose Parish Primary School  

 Music lessons are back at St Ambrose in 2023, hosted by Jacob Petrossian as per the details 

given in last week’s newsletter.  

 

You can get in touch with Jacob to enquire about music lessons and terms/conditions 

Phone: 04 3142 5482    Email: jacobpetrossian94@gmail.com 
 

Be Sun smart: Apply Sunscreen 

During term one and term four we ask that our children apply sunscreen before they come to 

school. Each class also has a supply of sunscreen which is reapplied before going out to lunch. 

Children need also to wear their St Ambrose sunhat when outdoors. Your child may also bring 

their own sunscreen from home if you prefer a particular brand or if your child has skin allergies. 

You can access our SunSmart policy via this link - SunSmart Policy 

    

15 February Scarlett A  

Leah W 

mailto:jacobpetrossian94@gmail.com
http://www.sawoodend.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/St-Ambrose-SunSmart-Policy.pdf


Hello everyone! Welcome back to the St.Ambrose 
Library for 2023. For those of you who are new to the 
school. My name is Clare Shannon. I’m both the 
Library Coordinator and the Art Teacher. I love to read 
and try my hardest to link Art to books where I can. 
The delightful …Pic of me is from our 2022 Book Week 
dress up day. I was Alice from one of my favourite all 
time classics - Alice In Wonderland. Here are a few 
notes about our library. I look forward to meeting you!  

 Your classroom teachers and LSO visit the library weekly to learn more about 
books and reading and borrow books. As always, we encourage regular 
reading to embed the love of reading and literacy! 

 Thank you to all the students, parents and teachers who returned all their 
books in 2022 to the library so that the team could collate, repair and 
repurpose many books. 

 We have loads of new books and new books on the way too! Look to the top 
of the shelves for the newies! Especially our selection of First Nations books. 

 Mrs. Kate Old is coordinating the Scholastic books this term and you should 
have received the 1st newsletter from Scholastic on Monday 6/2. 

 Keep an eye on the newsletter for library news, book reviews and other 
exciting events that the Leaders and FOSAL’s and I have planned for  2023! 
Our student voice is active and evident with our leaders and volunteers. 

 FOSAL’s are Friends of the St. Ambrose Library. They are volunteers from 
year 5 who donate their time to helping the Library Leaders, LSO’s and 
teachers in the library and classroom during 2023. All year 5 students met 
with me at 1:55 today (Monday 6/2), in the library to discuss the FOSAL 
duties and process of volunteering. 

 Encourage your kids to read the newsletter with you, so that they know 
what’s happening and how to find information too! 

 

Introducing our new Library Leaders: Mia T and Nicholas M. 

 

Mia and Nicholas bring the student voice to our library and assist 
in many ways within the library. None the least being major 
organisers for the CBCA Book Week and assistants witin the Book 
Fair. Incase you want to be really organised for the CBCA Book 
Week, it is held 21st-25th August and the theme this year is: 
READ, GROW, INSPIRE! 
The first initiative Mia and Nicholas have put forth is to organise 
and help run a WONDERFUL WINTER lunchtime within the 
library. As it’s still Summer….I think?? We will have plenty of time 
to plan some activities and reading time during the dreary winter 
months. 
 

As I noted earlier, keep an eye on the 
Library News within the Newsletter to keep 
up to date with whats happening in the 
library. 
 

Mia and Nicholas are helping to promote 
two Library competitions that you can 
encourage your children to enter if they 
wish. The entry forms are displayed in the 
library for reference. 
 
Thanks again,  Ms Clare Shannon 



 

5.30 – 7.00 pm March 17th 

Wear something green to celebrate St. 

Patricks day! 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:Shamrock.svg
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/


Around the playground  

  
Ava and Hayley can’t get enough of learning   Hooray!  The basketball courts are BACK!!! 
…so they have continued outside! 

 

    
Mia and Cosette rock fishing! 

 
 

 

 

 

Our senior students teaching the some junior 
students, including our preps a new game. 

Kate and Lucy enjoying time with their 

new fuzzy friends. 

Cubbyhouse capers! 



   
 
Imaginative play or budding movie directors.         
Look out HOLLYWOOD here comes Rex, Xavier & Dash! 

 

See last week’s edition of the newsletter for: 
 
- Production news 
- Parents as helpers training 
- Student leader positions 
- Staffing for 2023 
- Girl's Football 
- St. Ambrose Sporting House names & History 
 
Newsletter-T1-Wk2-03.02.2023 

 

Covid Safe Guide, Free RAT Kits & Masks 
Available PICK up from the OFFICE 
 
We continue to follow Covid-19 safe protocols to ensure we 

keep our school environment free from the spread of 

Coronavirus. If you would like further RAT tests or face 

masks you may collect these from the boxes outside the 

office.  

Yours sincerely, 

Bronwyn Phillips  
Principal 

  

https://www.sawoodend.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/Newsletter-T1-Wk2-03022023.pdf


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



 
 
 
 
 

 

  



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

   

 

 


